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Weekly News  

 

Purple Class would like to say a huge thank you to everyone who made our Macmillan coffee 

afternoon a success.  We managed to raise a wonderful £48.67.  

 

Thank you! 

 

Year 3 and 4 have currently been on a trip to Yarmouth Castle as they are working on a writing 

project based on the topic of Shipwrecks. They have been working with the English Heritage to 

produce amazing pieces of writing. Please see below Oliver McGinness’s start on his story…   

 

“Once upon a time there was a soldier called Barry.   He was only 16 years old but despite being 

young he could shoot a crossbow better than any other soldier. He wasn’t selfish, in fact his 

family were poor, but since he had won a archery competition his parents were able to buy a 

cottage Barry was a tanned man and his face was covered with brown small, freckles. 

He always started the day by pulling up his chainmail and picking up his crossbow, sword and 

helmet. He went up onto the castle walls and patrolled them until the sun went down. 

One misty morning, something shook the castle tremendously and everyone awoke. An alarm was 

raised that Frenchmen had barricaded the castle! Confusion suddenly spread around the castle…” 

Nut Allergy 

We have a number of severe nut allergies in school so please ensure you child's lunch box has 

no nut products whatsoever.  We really appreciate your support and understanding with 

this.  Any questions, please do come to speak to us. 

 

Many thanks 
 



 

  

ALDI’S Kit for Schools 

If you shop in ALDI, please make sure you collect the stickers for school as we are putting them 

towards getting new sports equipment! For more information go to 

https://www.aldi.co.uk/kitforschools 

Many thanks 

Yarmouth after School Care - Price Change 

 

Please be aware that from 4th November 2019, the price per hour for our after school care will 

increase to £4.00 per hour. 

 

Shoe Box Appeal 

As you are aware, each family brought home a box to fill for those children who otherwise will not receive a 

Christmas present this year. Instructions were placed in the box and if you are able to do so, please fill and 

return to school by Friday 18th October.  

 

Many thanks  

 

  

‘We are looking for an enthusiastic kitchen assistant to join Shalfleet Primary School, training 

will be provided on the job 

2hrs a day, term time only + 3 x pre-clean days 

Uniform will be provided and salary upon request’ 

Please ring Newport Office on 550500 

 

Many thanks  

Timebank 

 

We are delighted to inform you that we have been invited to benefit from the West Wight Timebank 

Food Redistribution Scheme.  The West Wight Timebank Food Redistribution Scheme started 2 years 

ago with a group of volunteers collecting short date bread from Sainsbury's Local in Freshwater.  This 

bread is then distributed amongst local community groups and charities in Freshwater.  They would now 

like to include Yarmouth CE Primary School.  Therefore, starting next Tuesday (2nd October) the school 

office will receive a selection of bread (by 9 am), anyone who wishes to do so may pop into the office to 

collect a loaf.  We will put the bread box in the foyer.  Please do make the most of this wonderful 

scheme. 
 

https://www.aldi.co.uk/kitforschools


 

 
 
 
 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Matters 

Our attendance is recorded in line with the Education Welfare guidelines. 

Our school attendance target is 100% 

Congratulations to Purple Class who achieved the highest attendance this week with 99.33%! 

Whole School Attendance Matters! 

Our aim is to get our whole school attendance to 100%. Please see the examples of attendance levels and 

the impact they can have: 

100% 95% 90% 85% 80% 75% 

No days lost 10 days lost 19 days lost 29 days lost 38 days lost 47 days lost 

190 school days 

each year 

180 school 

days each 

year 

171 school 

days each 

year 

161 school 

days each 

year 

152 school 

days each 

year 

143 school 

days each 

year 

Success! Makes progress harder  Not fair on your child- 

possible legal actions 

 

 

 
Why Does Attendance Matter? 

 

As a parent/carer you want the best for your children. Having a good education is an important 

factor in opening up more opportunities in adult life. Did you know… 

 

 a child who is absent a day of school per week misses an equivalent of two years of 

their school life 

 90% of young people with absence rates below 85% fail to achieve five or more good 

grades of GCSE and around one third achieve no GCSEs at all 

 poor examination results limit young people’s options and poor attendance suggests to 

colleges and employers that these students are unreliable 

 poor school attendance is also closely associated with crime a quarter of school age 

offenders have truanted repeatedly 

 at least 1 million children take at least one half day off a year without permission 

 7.5 million School days are missed each year through unauthorised absence. 
 



 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Bulletin Board 

This board will give you regular updates on which letters that have been sent out this week and 

what date if they need to be returned to the office. 

 Year 3 and 4 trip to Ship Wreck Centre- to be returned by Monday 14th 

October 

 Boots Flu Clinic for Year R to 6- to be returned by Tuesday 15th October  

Universal Free School Meals 

Did you know that if your child is in reception, Year 1 and Year 2 they are entitled to a two 

course FREE meal served with milk, this meal has been nutritionally analysed with correct portion 

sizes for the age group. 
Over 3 years a saving would be a minimum of £1,168.50 
  
We get nothing from the Government – grab this opportunity 
  
If you require more details contact Info@caterlinkltd.co.uk or 01983 550500 
 

                             Boots Flu Clinic for Reception - Year 6 

 

Just to let you know that the provisional date for the Boots Flu Clinic to be in school is Tuesday 5th 

November. Consent forms have been sent home, please return completed forms to school by 15th 

October ready for collection by Boots. 

Many thanks 

 

mailto:Info@caterlinkltd.co.uk


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PLEASE SEE OUR DATES FOR DIARIES BELOW: 

WE ALSO RUN COLLECTIVE WORSHIP EVERY FRIDAY AT 2:20PM 

WHERE WE SHARE GOLD TICKETS/GOLD AWARDS. 
Date Events 

                                       October 

18th  Last day of term 

Shoe boxes to be returned  

November  

4th  Back to school 

5th  Flu Vaccinations Yr R-6   

8th  Inspire Talk Day 

20th  PTFA Meeting @ 2pm 

29th  Blue Class Sharing  

December  

5th  Christingle at school (PM) 

10th  Christmas Dinner 

19th  Christmas Worship @ Church 9:30am 

20th  Last day of term 

Celebration worship 

January  

6th  Back to school 

29th  Parent Forum Meeting @ 2pm  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Sports Report Yarmouth 

 

Last Wednesday Yarmouth took a team to the West Wight tag rugby competition. First up we played Shalfleet A, 

winning 7-3 with lots of good tries. Next we faced St Saviours, this was another great game that finished 5-5. The last 

2 games we had to play with 7, we managed a draw with Brighstone A and suffered our first defeat, 3-2 to Shalfleet B. 

Unfortunately the weather then put an end to proceedings, meaning we finished a very credible 4th, although had we 

finished all the games it could have even better. 

 

Team. Max, Oscar, Ocean, Izzy, Grace, Toby, Joe, Gabe 

OUR SPORTS AWARD IS PRESENTED TO:  

Max Bicheno 

 

Max has been an excellent addition to the school sports team. He has only been here for a short time but has joined 

the football and tag rugby teams, taking part in fixtures with a smile on his face. Looking forward to Max taking part 

in more events in the future. 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 


